
      The Jobes 
Church Planters to Fluvanna County, Virginia 

Sending church:  
Albemarle Baptist Church 

1685 Roslyn Ridge Rd. 
Charlottesville, VA 22901 

Pastor Marc Deloach 

June 7, 2025  

Dear Pastor and Church,  
 

Outreach and Growth 
 

Last August, a military family who had recently moved to Fluvanna started attending FBBC. 

They have attended faithfully on Sunday mornings since then, and expressed interest in 

joining FBBC in May. Last Saturday, as we were visiting their home, sharing our salvation 

testimonies and listening to theirs, Scot had the opportunity to explain that salvation is a 

“new birth.” At the end of the visit, the father, Matt accepted Christ as his personal Savior! 

That Sunday he and his wife walked the aisle to request membership, and Matt will be 

baptized this Sunday night, June 8. We are praising the Lord! 

 

We have met many people who need Christ while out door knocking this month. One 

Saturday afternoon, an elderly lady invited us into her home, which is rather unusual. After 

talking for a few minutes, we inquired if she knew for sure that she was going to heaven 

when she died. She said, “I hope so.” She listened as we shared the gospel and how she could 

know for sure she was saved, but she stopped short of praying and placing her full trust in 

Christ. Please pray that Mildred might be saved on a return visit. She attends a church right 

down the road from her, and has since childhood, but is resting in the fact that she is overall 

a “good” person. 

 

LOVE YOUR NEIGHBOR SUNDAY 
 

As our annual Love Your Neighbor Sunday is coming up July 13, we have started passing out 

invitations and encouraging our people to invite friends, family, neighbors, and co-workers. 

 



In the next month we will be re-visiting prospects to invite them to this special day.  Please 

pray for visitors for that Sunday and particularly for souls to be saved.  

 

Last month we mentioned the possibility of renting additional space either in the building or 

in the strip of offices opposite the building. After prayer and counsel, we have decided not to 

move on those options immediately, but to wait for God’s clear leading and provision. We are 

planning to ask our landlord if we could rent the other side of the building during our special 

Love Your Neighbor Sunday so that we will have sufficient room to set up tables for lunch. 

Please pray that he might be willing to do so. 

 

An unexpected blessing came in May in the form of a 

pulpit, hand-made just for FBBC, from our sending 

church. While we were meeting at the high school, 

Scot had used a sturdy metal music stand to preach 

from because it had to be loaded in our car and 

transported every week. A stable wooden pulpit for 

the new building is such a blessing! 

 

On a personal note, we make a trip once a year to Oklahoma to see Scot’s parents and 

extended family. Please pray for safe travel and a restful trip as we travel the week after 

Father’s Day. Also, please pray for Scot’s 94 year-old grandmother, who does not have a 

personal relationship with Christ, that her heart would be open to hearing the gospel again 

and that she would accept Christ before it is too late.    

 

Thank you so much for your continued prayers and support for the work God is doing here 

in Fluvanna County!  

In His service,  
Scot and Julie Jobe  
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